
 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 
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621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. ● Lacey, Washington 98503 
 P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711 

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 
 

 
 
Sent via email 
 
March 5, 2024 
 
Art Bolduc 
Engineering Manager - Othello Expansion 
McCain Foods USA, Inc.  
1 Tower Lane  
Oakbrook Terrace, Illinois 60181 
 
RE:  2024 Letter to Rescind: Request for Exemption – WAC 480-93-015 Odorization of 

Gas– McCain Foods USA, Inc., Insp 8743. 
 
Dear Mr. Bolduc:  
 
Thank you for your letter, dated March 4, 2024, requesting to rescind your request for exemption 
from the requirements of WAC 480-93-015 Odorization of Gas. The Commission will rescind 
your request. 
 
An amendment was approved by the commission during the Emergency Rulemaking Adoption 
Hearing on March 1, 2024 under docket PG-230896. Based on the presence of hydrogen sulfide, 
McCain Foods USA, Inc. (McCain Foods) is exempt from the odorization and sniff test 
requirements of WAC 480-93-015. McCain Foods must be able to demonstrate the level of 
impurity through tests or records.  
 
Staff would like to thank McCain Food’s personnel for their cooperation and assistance during 
this process. If you have any questions or if we may be of any assistance, please contact Dennis 
Ritter at (360) 402-0066.  
    
Sincerely, 
 
 

Scott Rukke 
Pipeline Safety Director 
 
cc: Peter Cormier, Director of Engineering, McCain Foods 

https://www.utc.wa.gov/casedocket/2023/230896
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